
  

 

Newsletter  
Week commencing 1st April 2019 

Ofsted Outcome 

(Full details can be viewed on our Website) 

We are delighted to be able to provide you with our latest Ofsted report from our 

recent inspection which took place on 12th March 2019. 

The school has been judged as continuing to be good. During the feedback to senior leaders and governors 

from the inspector, she said she saw many elements of outstanding practice at our school. 

You will see from the many positives contained in the report itself that the inspector noted in particular 

that: 

Leadership at the school ‘has created a nurturing and aspirational culture’  

Teachers at the school ‘encourage pupils to be ambitious and challenge them to do their best’  

Pupils at the school ‘have positive attitudes to learning’ and ‘behave well’.  

Parents at the school ‘praise the ethos and quality of education their children receive’.  

Governors at the school ‘are knowledgeable and ensure actions to improve the school are sustained’.  

The areas the inspector identified for us as being our ‘Next Steps’ to improve on were things we had 

identified as needing address already and had already commenced working on. These are around the 

upgrading of our EYFS Nursery environment and also ensuring consistency in our EYFS Team’s provision is 

further embedded, as this has been affected a little by a number of staff changes.  

We are very proud that we have received our third Good Ofsted outcome in a row over the past 9 years and 

that this demonstrates our drive for improvement as ever is ongoing, to provide your children with the very 

best.  

We also would like to express our sincere thanks to all of you who took the time to submit your questionnaire 

responses to the inspector, as she shared a number of these with us during her feedback. We were 

overwhelmed and very touched with the masses of support and lovely things so many of you had submitted.  

We also would like to thank you for your children too, they were such a credit to all of you and of course 

themselves in being polite, confident and enthusiastic about their school in all the conversations the 

inspector had with a number of them. It is no wonder that we, as a staff, all enjoy working with them so much 

– they continually make us very proud. 

We hope you will join us in congratulating all our highly committed staff who work tirelessly and go the extra 

mile in so many ways to help ensure that your children make good progress academically and socially. 

We very much look forward to continuing to work in partnership with you all and hope you read the report and 

know that you made the right choice in choosing Sutton Road Primary School for your children. Thank you for 

trusting us with your child’s care and education, they are a real privilege to teach.  



  

 

 Writer of the week 

We celebrate every Friday some of the fantastic writing in school.  

See our Website for full details and example of the fantastic work 

done in school. 

Band Runner 

The National Crime Agency’s CEOP command has created an 

interactive game that can help you start conversations with your child 

about making safer choices online.  It is designed to help 8-10-year-

olds learn how to stay safer online. 

www.thinkuknow.co.uk/8_10/ 

Mr Dugdale’s Sports Fact 

of the Week 

Taking part in sport lowers risk of 

heart disease, stroke, and 

diabetes. A healthier heart means 

reduced risk of cardiovascular 

disease, stroke, and diabetes . 

EYFS Numbers Day 

On Tuesday 7th May we would like to invite you to come and join us in exploring counting collections alongside your 

child. During this session we will provide you with some information about counting collections – what they are, how 

we use them to support Maths learning in school and how you can use these at home (with no shopping needed) to 

support yours child’s Mathematical understanding. 

There will then be time for your child to work alongside you to explore 10s Frames and counting collections.  

The Counting Collections session will take place at 9.00am in F2 for Foundation 2 parents and 9.00am in Nursery 

for F1 parents. The session will last for approximately 30 minutes. 

Nursery PM Children can attend the same event on Tuesday 7th May 

@ 12.20pm in Nursery. 

This will be a fun, practical session of counting and number skills 

alongside your child and we hope that you are able to come along and 

join in the fun! 

Unfortunately, we have our little 

visitors back in school again! 

These are a common every day issue but are 

easily treatable. Early detection and 

treatment are vital in dealing with head lice 

and parents / carers are advised to check 

their children’s hair once a week. 

Two treatments are recommended – wet 

combing and lotions. It is possible to use wet 

combing and lotions separately, but it is best 

to use both treatments together. 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Meals 

 It has been bought to our attention that we need to inform 

you of a price increase due to take place after the Easter 

Holiday for all Nottinghamshire County Schools. Therefore, 

on Tuesday 23rd April 2019 the price of a school meal for schools within our collaboration will increase to 

£2.32 (currently £2.30).  

We would like to urge all parents/carers to decide with their children at the start of the week what days 

they will be having a dinner and ensure that sufficient dinner money is placed in your child’s online sQuid 

account in advance. This is to ensure that no child gets in to arrears with their payments.  

Free School Meals are available to those who qualify and we believe it is important that those who qualify 

take up their child’s entitlement so that they can receive a cooked meal each day. Further information on 

entitlement to Free School Meals (FSM) may be obtained from the school office or online at http://

www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/education/school-meals/free-school-meals-and-milk If a child’s entitlement to 

free school meals expires or the parents/carers’ personal circumstances change, then the parent/carer must 

provide a packed lunch or send payment in advance for a school dinner. Any parent/carer requiring help with 

registering for a free school meal claim can be provided with assistance from the school office team.  

If you have not yet registered for sQuid please see any member of the office team and they will assist you 

with this.  

Many thanks for your continued support.  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important dates for your diary 

Wednesday 3rd April 2019   - Easter Disco 

Thursday 4th April 2019   - Year 4 Twycross Zoo Trip 

Friday 5th April 2019    - Silly Sock Day for Autism 

Monday 8th April 2019    - First Day of Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 23rd April 2019   - First Day Back at school 

Monday 22nd April 2019   - Bank Holiday  - School closed 

Tuesday 30th April 2019   -    1AS/1EB Library Visits 

Thursday 2nd May 2019   - School Closed  -  Polling Day 

Thursday 3rd May 2019   - Quiddich 

Monday 6th May 2019    - Bank Holiday—School closed 

Tuesday 7th May 2019    -    2JW/1CA Library Visits 

Tuesday 7th May 2019    - EYFS Numbers Day 

Tuesday 14th May 2019   -    2NG/2MB Library Visits 

Monday 27th May 2019   - First Day of May Half Term Holidays 

Monday 3rd June 2019    - First Day back at school 

Monday 17th June to Thursday 20th June 2019  Bamburgh Residential 

Saturday 29th June 2019   - Summer Fayre 

Thursday 25th July 2019   - First Day of Summer break 

Friday 30th August 2019   - INSET Day  -  School closed 

Monday 2nd September 2019   - First Day back at school 

Monday 21st October 2019   - First Day of October Half Term Holidays 

Monday 4th November 2019   - First Day back at school 

 

Mother’s Day 

Tea Party 

The children in 

Nursery this week have been very busy 

making lots of 

delicious food for 

our Mother’s Day 

tea party. We have 

enjoyed baking 

scones, biscuits and 

cheese straws 

ready for our 

guests to eat at our 

tea party.  

Attendance 

We will be holding a prize draw for F2 children 

who have come to school every day during next 

half term (23rd April-24th May). There will be a 

number of prizes available, with a ticket to 

White Post Farm as First Prize. Winners will be 

announced in Achievement Assembly on 24th 

May. 


